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as those charged by NARA in part 1258 
of this title. 

(c) Witness fees. Fees for attendance 
by a witness include fees, expenses, and 
allowances prescribed by the court’s 
rules. If no such fees are prescribed, 
witness fees are determined based upon 
the rule of the Federal district court 
closest to the location where the wit-
ness appears. 

(d) Payment of fees. (1) Witness fees 
for current NARA employees must be 
submitted to the General Counsel and 
made payable to the Treasury of the 
United States. 

(2) Fees for the production of records, 
including records certification fees, 
must be submitted to the official who 
makes the final determination on de-
mands for the production of records, as 
described in § 1251.14, and made payable 
to the National Archives Trust Fund 
(NATF). 

(3) Applicable fees paid to former 
NARA employees providing testimony 
should be paid directly to the former 
employee in accordance with 28 U.S.C. 
1821 or other applicable statutes. 

(e) Certification (authentication) of 
copies of records. NARA may certify 
that records are true copies in order to 
facilitate their use as evidence. Re-
quest certified copies from NARA at 
least 45 days before the date they are 
needed. We charge a certification fee 
for each document certified. 

(f) Waiver or reduction of fees. The 
General Counsel, in his or her sole dis-
cretion, may, upon a showing of good 
cause, waive or reduce any fees in con-
nection with the testimony, produc-
tion, or certification of records. 

(g) De minimis fees. Fees are not as-
sessed if the total charge is $10.00 or 
less, or as otherwise stated in NARA 
policy. 

§ 1251.22 Are there any penalties for 
providing records or testimony in 
violation of this part? 

(a) An employee who discloses offi-
cial records or information or gives 
testimony relating to official informa-
tion, except as expressly authorized by 
NARA or as ordered by a Federal court 
after NARA has had the opportunity to 
be heard, may face the penalties pro-
vided in 18 U.S.C. 641 and other applica-
ble laws. Additionally, former NARA 

employees are subject to the restric-
tions and penalties of 18 U.S.C. 207 and 
216. 

(b) A current NARA employee who 
testifies or produces official records 
and information in violation of this 
part is subject to disciplinary action. 

PART 1252—PUBLIC USE OF 
RECORDS, DONATED HISTORICAL 
MATERIALS, AND FACILITIES; 
GENERAL 

Sec. 
1252.1 Scope. 
1252.2 Definitions. 

AUTHORITY: 44 U.S.C. 2104(a). 

§ 1252.1 Scope. 
This subchapter prescribes rules and 

procedures governing the public use of 
records and donated historical mate-
rials in the custody of the National Ar-
chives and Records Administration 
(NARA). Except for part 1250, this sub-
chapter does not apply to current oper-
ating records of NARA. This sub-
chapter also prescribes rules and proce-
dures governing the public use of cer-
tain NARA facilities. 

[59 FR 29191, June 6, 1994] 

§ 1252.2 Definitions. 
The following definitions are estab-

lished for terms used in this sub-
chapter. 

Archives or archival records mean Fed-
eral records that have been determined 
by NARA to have sufficient historical 
or other value to warrant their contin-
ued preservation by the U.S. Govern-
ment, and have been transferred to the 
National Archives of the United States. 

Director means the head of a Presi-
dential library, the head of a Presi-
dential Materials Staff, the head of a 
NARA division, branch, archival cen-
ter, or unit responsible for servicing ar-
chival records, the head of a regional 
archives, or the head of a Federal 
records center. 

Documents mean, for purposes of part 
1254 of this chapter, archives, FRC 
records, donated historical materials, 
Nixon Presidential historical mate-
rials, and Presidential records, regard-
less of the media on which they are 
contained. Document form may include 
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